Hi,

I was not able to go to the meeting today, but I did read all the

minutes.

 

For the Nov. 19 minutes, I noticed a few things:

1)  page 2 of 6, "For Lunch on Campus" in middle of page -

where it talks about lunch at local high schools ($6).

That was the price they gave us last time we used them,

which was a few years ago.

However, no one (that I know of) confirmed what their

current pricing is....It may have increased in recent years, 

like so many other things these days.

 

2) page 3 of 6 - 6th bullet.  Date Decision for Flex Day....It says that several

years ago it was held on Friday before Spring Break.  FYI - It was also

held on other days NOT associated with Spring Break years ago.  Some

were in the middle of the week, and some were days that faculty had

their flex days (so they would not be affected by our absence).

Then we went to having it during spring break because the attendance

increased by having it during that time.  

 

I was an Activities  Coordinator for the Classified Senate, as was

Roni Jennings and Carolyn Smutny some years ago.  We all had really

good participation in Classified Flex Days back then.  It was held

during times other than Spring Break and everyone was approved

to leave their work areas to attend.  Then attendance started to wane, as 

our college grew and staff numbers did not grow.  People found it

more and more difficult to get away from their desks during regular

work days.

 

It's been a bit controversial over the most recent years -during the

growth years.  Some want it during spring break - saying it's 

the BEST time to get away from their desks to participate.

Others want it during other times of the year, and want the

President to approve everyone being able to be away from

their desks to attend.  (However, that has become harder and harder

to do over the years due to our low staffing at this college.  In

order to keep depts. running on regular class days, some people

are not able to attend unless it's during spring break.  (I just wanted 

to clarify this a bit more.)

 

3) Middle of page 5 of 6 -  discussion about scholarship amount - 

2nd set of bullets, 3rd/last bullet  -

Cindy Ahre did do a fundraiser selling text books.  The money  raised was $135. 

But it was not given to the scholarship fund.  It was given to me for the Sunshine Fund
last year.  That is how we funded Sunshine last year.  The funds for Classified scholarships were raised in other fundraisers.   We used to make a lot of money on the

50/50 Opportunity, which we can no longer do, due to Ed. Code

 

4) Good of the Order
I (Connie Reding) brought up the fact that we need to have some training on new

software when, or before the software is installed in our computers.  Things run

much more efficiently in our divisions/departments when we have the proper training

and know how to use the software in a timely manner.  (This was not mentioned in the minutes.  I would like to see it included if possible.)  Ideally, we could get training

during winter break or maybe summer session.

Also, fyi, I sent an email to Stephen Gunderson recently asking about this.  I have

not heard back from him yet.  I'll keep you posted on what he says.

 

Thank you!!

Connie

 

 

Please consider the environment before deciding to print this e-mail.  Thank you!   
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